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EXAMINING THE ROLE OF A HONEY-POMEGRANATE SUPPLEMENT ON HEALTH MARKERS IN 
OLDER ADULTS: A PILOT STUDY 

Chairman Sorvaag and members of the North Dakota Senate Appropria8ons – Educa8on and 
Environmental Commi>ee, thank you for the opportunity to provide tes8mony today for SB 
2003. My name is Dr. Ryan McGrath and I am an Associate Professor in the Department of 
Health, Nutri8on, and Exercise Sciences at North Dakota State University. I am also proud to be 
a Principal Inves8gator supported by the University Research Collabora8on Program.  

The older adult popula8on in North Dakota and the United States is rapidly growing. Specifically, 
by the year 2030, approximately 1 in 5 Americans will be an older adult, and in North Dakota, 
about 30% of adults will be aged at least 60-years. Moreover, the average age of farmers and 
ranchers in North Dakota is approximately 57 years. With this quick eleva8on in the older adult 
demographic comes many unique healthcare needs for addressing the large propor8on of older 
adults living with chronic diseases and func8onal limita8ons that restrict their quality of life, 
health, and longevity.  

Our lab, which is 8tled Healthy Aging North Dakota, is commi>ed to research for the preven8on 
and treatment of age-related disease and disability. For this study, we partnered with Asozo 
Health Sciences, a pioneering science-based start-up from the Fargo area, dedicated to merging 
agriculture, science, and manufacturing to develop healthy foods and supplements for 
preventa8ve and therapeu8c medicine. Our focus for this work was honey and pomegranate for 
health given the an8oxidant characteris8cs of these foods, and the fact that North Dakota is the 
top honey producing state in the na8on. Preliminary findings from our study suggest markers of 
blood pressure and rate of muscle force development may benefit from such supplementa8on. 

Apart from the poten8al con8nued collabora8on with Asozo Health Sciences and economic 
s8mulus implica8ons related to possible value-added agriculture and manufacturing in North 
Dakota from this work, the collabora8ons we built with University of North Dakota to gain 
clinical perspec8ves for our project, Mayville State University for assessment of honey 
an8oxidant ac8vity, and North Dakota State College of Science for nutri8onal insights may prove 
beneficial for future projects. In addi8on, student representa8on in the project serves as a 
model for providing research opportuni8es for first genera8on students, and helping students 
transi8on from 2-year to 4-year ins8tu8ons. We overall have provided rich learning experiences 
and will support healthcare workforce needs in North Dakota related to aging and health such 
as registered die88ans.  

Our project has made great progress, and we are entering the later stages which may include 
scien8fic publica8on. I have gra8tude for the many experiences and opportuni8es that this 
project has provided, and support the Economic Diversifica8on Research Funds.  


